
























































































































Background 
 
The Australian American Catalina Memorial Foundation Inc. has put forward a 
proposal to place a Catalina Museum on the southern part of the Matilda Bay Reserve. 
The proposal will house a Catalina flying boat that, together with the information 
displayed, will be an historical reminder of the part that Perth played in World War II. 
 
During World War II this was the exact site of a flying base where Catalina flying 
boats and other float planes of the Australian, American, British and Dutch air forces 
were stationed. Many of Perth’s residents will remember the roar of the engines of the 
Catalina flying boats as they took off and landed along this part of the Swan River – a 
clear indication that the war was on Perth’s doorstep. 
 
The proposal will also involve the construction of a new roundabout and entrance to 
Australia II Drive, as proposed in the existing management plan, together with 
parking facilities to service the area. The roundabout will replace the existing 
unsatisfactory entrance to Australia II Drive. 
 
The existing management plan for Matilda Bay Reserve came into force in 1992 and 
at that time the need for such a development was not envisioned. The management 
plan therefore has to be amended, which is the purpose of this current exercise, and 
must also comply with section 61 of the CALM Act dealing with amendments to a 
management plan. 
 
 

Proposed alterations to the existing management plan 
 
The proposed alterations to the plan, that will allow the proposal to be considered, are 
shown below, with additions shown in bold and deletions shown with a line through. 
 
On page 31 of the existing management plan actions 1 and 5 will become: 
 
3 Further leases should not be allowed. Any exceptions must have strong  
 relevance to the historical or cultural aspects of the Reserve. 
 
5 Progressively implement an overall architectural theme improve the  

architecture on the Reserve as opportunities for building changes arise. 
 
On page 37 of the existing management plan a third actions is to be added: 
 
3 Consider the development of a Catalina Museum on the Reserve. 
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